RFS REGS, 3/25/08

DHS Docket No. USCIS-2007-0060
Dear USCIS director,

As a genuine candidate for H1B visa FY2009, I would like to bring to your attention some of the loopholes in the existing H1B visa system which can be exploited to take unfair advantage.

I highly appreciate the new interim rule concerning H1B applications for FY 2009 prohibiting employers from filing duplicate or multiple applications on behalf of a single beneficiary.

However the new rule does not prohibit a single beneficiary from filing multiple H1B petition from different employers, gaining unethical advantage over the genuine candidates filing single petition in random lottery.

There are many people who are taking advantage of this loophole. There are a lot of employers offering H1B sponsorship without even conducting interview of the candidate. These employer ask the candidate to pay $3000-$3500 for the H1B VISA. A candidate who fears getting selected in the lottery applies multiple H1B with multiple employer just to gain advantage in the lottery selection process.

Also a lot of employers have teamed up together to file multiple H1B for individual candidates from all(officially unrelated) companies there by increasing the chance of the individual in the lottery.

I believe USCIS would be fair to all the applicants and would take necessary action to prohibit exploitation of the this loophole by unethical candidates.

Thank you very much for your time.

Appreciate it a lot.

Regards,
A genuine H1B FY2009 candidate
spooler 123 [spooler123@gmail.com]
